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 Latest News 

Wiltshire Scouts @ Longleat is an action packed weekend from Friday 14th 
to Sunday 16th of June 2013 near Warminster, with a fantastic venue, great 

value tickets to a world famous attraction, and the atmosphere of a big 

camp, combining to make it THE must attend event of 2013! 

 Don’t forget to get 
your deposit in by the 
23rd February. See 
below for more info. 

 
 Staff price has been 

confirmed at just £10 
each! This includes 
food for all three days, 
staff clothing and the 
event badge. To see 
the available roles 
and apply, please visit 
our website. 

 
 Entries for the design 

a badge competition 
have closed. The win-
ner (s) will be an-
nounced in January. 

Deposits and Booking 

Groups, ESUs and Networks 
will need to submit basic infor-
mation by the 23rd of Febru-
ary to secure a place at the 
event. This will include esti-
mated numbers of Adults and Young Persons, activity 
options and a deposit of £10 per head. This will be 
collated by the District Sub Camp Leaders. 

Got any questions or want to register an interest?  
Send our team an email at:  

longleat@wiltshirescouts.org.uk 
Or visit our website at:  

www.wiltshirescoutcentre.org.uk/longleat 

Editor: katherine.williams@wiltshirescouts.org.uk 

Other Activities 

Some badges with limited spaces (such as the Scout 
Forester Badge Workshop) will be available to pre-
book in the spring. Others will have help-sheets so 
they can be completed individually. The evening en-
tertainment will consist of a campfire at the main 
stage for all ages, followed by a disco in the marquee 
for older participants.  



 Frequently Asked Questions. 

longleat@wiltshirescouts.org.uk  www.wiltshirescouts.org.uk/longleat 

 Which night do Beavers camp and is it the same price for them? 
 As Beavers are only permitted to camp one night, we would suggest they 

stay on the Saturday night. This means if they arrive on Saturday morning, 
they get an extra eight hours at the event com-
pared to staying Friday to Saturday; they do not 
miss out on any of the activities or evening enter-
tainment, and Leaders can arrive on Friday, set up 
their areas in plenty of time and stay overnight. For 
these reasons, the price is the same for all sec-
tions. 
 
 Can day visitors still achieve the Environ-
mental Partnership Award? 
They can, but the Environmental Partnership 
Award is being offered as an alternative to the sa-
fari park—you cannot do both! 

 
 Can day visitors choose between Saturday 

and Sunday? 
 Either day is fine, however, Saturday would be 

preferred as it is the main activity day and there 
will be more on offer. 

 
 Is the entrance charge the same for leaders/

helpers/parents? 
There is one fixed charge of £30 for camping or 
£15 for day visit regardless of age, as adults will be able to participate in 
the activities and entertainment (providing age restrictions don’t apply, like 
on the Adventure Playground!). Please note, any adults camping overnight 
need a valid CRB disclosure. 
 

 Can equipment be dropped off before the event starts?  
Equipment can be dropped off at designated points on Thursday, but tents 
cannot be pitched and no one is able to stay overnight. Areas will be 
marked out on Friday morning and group areas can be set up from midday. 


